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 A public hearing was held by the Town Board of the Town of Greenville on March 20th, 2023 at 

6:30pm at Pioneer Hall to discuss increasing the municipal water rates. 

Four Board members were present, Councilman Richards was absent.  Travis Smigel from Delaware 

Engineering was present as well as four guests. 

This Public Hearing was advertised in the Town’s official newspaper, The Catskill Daily Mail, on March 

3, 2023. 

Supervisor Macko opened the public hearing with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:30pm. 

Councilman Bensen motioned, seconded by Councilman Bear to open the public hearing at 6:30pm. 

Supervisor Macko explained that the purpose of this public hearing was to discuss the need to increase 

the current municipal water rates.  He stated that the rates have not been increased in the past 15 

years.  The outdated rates and inflation of our economy has caused the water departments reserve 

funds depletion.  He also mentioned that a 15% increase would not bring the water rates up to where 

they need to be to sustain the costs of operation.  Supervisor Macko stated in hindsight it may have 

been better to do slight increases yearly—in the future maybe it should be done that way. 

Travis Smigel of Delaware Engineering did some calculations and explained the spreadsheet below:  
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The Board and Mr. Smigel discussed these figures but opted to hold off on deciding on the new rates at 

this time. 

Discussion Points: 

Billing Program – The meter reading device is of great quality but the billing software that transfers 

meter reading information to is dated and sometimes inaccurate.  Each billing cycle requires review to 
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ensure that the readings from the device are properly interpreted by the software.  Quotes were 

provided last year by Renee Hamilton to update the program but put on hold.  At the time they were too 

costly for the remainder of the 2022 budget cycle. 

Sewer Rates – Anita Zibura asked the Board if they will need to address the sewer rates as well.  

Supervisor Macko states that it would be ideal to stagger the increases but at some point in the near 

future they will need to be raised as well. 

Water Rates – Anita Zibura expressed to the Board that even at a 26% increase of water rates you would 

not be able to operate a well for less than the $0.77/day this increase would come to.   

Effective Date – Supervisor Macko stated that he hopes to have the new rates ready for the April 

monthly meeting to put in effect for the April 2023 water billing cycle.  

Supervisor Macko called upon the hearing for any further questions/comments/concerns and three 

times. 

There being no further remarks from the public Councilman Bear motioned, seconded by Councilman 

VonAtzingen to close the public hearing at 6:57pm.  Carried 4 ayes 
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